
 

FARMINGDALE PARENT TEACHER CLUB (PTC)  
 

MEETING AGENDA  
MINUTES  

APPROVED 
September 13, 2016  

6:30 pm  
Farmingdale Teachers’ Lounge 

 
Attendance: L. Wolters, K. Hegele, S. Leach, H. Rhodes, J. Yates, E. 
Johnson, L. Reeves-Brown, L. Coleman, C. Blinn, J. Leinberger, E. 
Guthrie, M. Stehling, J. Payne, M. Handy, T. Leesman 

 
I. CALL TO ORDER - Linda Wolters, President at 6:31 
 
II. APPROVE MINUTES - May 16th and August Meeting - Kelly Hegele 

August minutes approved from Wolter House 
 
III. OFFICER REPORTS  

A.  Treasurer - Heidi Rhodes 
Expenditures: 19,812.57 Assets: 91,838.61  Remaining: 63,037.43 

B.  1st VP - J’Amy Payne: bulletin board update, paper in closet and let 
know if you need more. 

C.  2nd VP - Elizabeth Johnson: no report 
D.  Corresponding Secretary - Liz Reeves: looking for things in newsletter 

please send them closer to end of the month 
 
IV. COMMITTEE REPORTS  

A.  Open House - Michelle Stehling/Holly VanVeldhuiven: went smooth and 
had lots of help.  

B.  Art Outreach - Tia Kneuvean: volunteers ready and start in October 
C.  Room Parent - Lauren Coleman/Emily Guthrie: Looking at room parent 

helpers for Tewes and D. Moore  
D.  Grant Committee - Elizabeth Johnson/Kari Brewer/Lauren Coleman/

Emily Guthrie: Forms are out due September 30th 
Teachers will be allowed to use PTC Debit Card.  One already in! 

E.  Fall Fundraiser - Liz Reeves/Elizabeth Johnson/Kelly Hegele: Underway! 
Not a lot turned in so hope to have a lot turned in.  Usually a mad rush.  Buyouts 
have been turned in as well. 

 



 

F.   Monthly Staff Appreciation - Emily Guthrie/Rachel Schallenberg: 
Breakfast on the 19th.  Some to come next week.  October will be food for 
conference night. 

G.  Family Fun - Christine Blinn/Jessica Podany: October 15th at Bomke’s 
batch.  Rockin night maze.  No scare factor.  Wagon rides, maze, etc.  Discount 
for Farmingdale Families.  Chuck E Cheese moves to Spring or Winter 

H.  Trunk or Treat - Christy Denney: October 30th 
I.   Carnival - Lauren Coleman/Michelle Stehling: Meeting last week.  Lots of 

turn out for helper.  Possibly lower cost of tickets?  Corporate sponsorships may 
help off set that cost.  Change by $2.  Especially when you ask parents to send in 
soda, candy bars and suckers.  Duct tape Mr. Yates to the wall.  Raffle still on.  

J.  Summer Reading Program - Liz Brown- Reeves: 109 students 
participated.  Students read over 131,677 (which is over 91 days of reading) 
Winners:  
1st grade William Blinn 3680 minutes (Tewes)  
2nd grade Murphy Ward 4070 minutes (Belden) 
3rd grade Carson Niemerg 5720 minutes (McGrath) 
4th grade Colton Boon 5759 minutes (Walters) 
 
They will each receive a special gift bag that includes a $25 gift card to Barnes 
and Noble.  $15 to Scheels and other special prizes. 
 
Other participants will receive special gift bags that include: Scheels ferris wheel 
ride, free kids meals from Chili’s, book mark, pencil, candy, eraser, emoji cup and 
emoji backpack clip. 

K.  School Store - Mari Handy: Opened up and sold $54!  People are 
signed up to work. 

L.  Spirit Wear - Linda Wolters: Orders are done except for online.  144 
paper orders and another 30/40 online order.  We get about $1 a shirt.  
 
V. OLD BUSINESS 

A.  Audit 2015-2016: Good news!  2015-2016 audit we have someone 
volunteer to do it for FREE!  Should be easier with quickbooks.  We’ll need to give 
her a thank you.  Maybe a gift card. 

B.  Other 
 
 
VI. NEW BUSINESS  

A.  Protocols for the Officers: Write down what you do throughout the year 
to pass down information. 

 



 

B.  Website: No longer have Beth Sonneborn.  Lauren has not had a chance 
to look at it with Carnival.  Website went down for awhile but is back up.  Anyone 
interested to update it, please let Linda know.  Some links are not active.  

C.  Papa John’s Fundraiser: Order pizza and 10% goes to Farmingdale. 
Marco’s does a fundraiser as well.  We’ll see what the difference is between the 
two. 

D.  Holiday Store: Where kids come shop.  No interest in heading it up. 
Water bottle fillers.  Is there still interest.  Will get prices but Kevin will not 

be able to install them.  So we will need to pay for installation.  
 

VII. TEACHER REPRESENTATIVE - Mrs. Leinberger: Forms for $500 have been 
sent out.  Teachers will use debit cards for those.  Faculty have sponsored items 
for the Fall Carnival.  Thanks again for breakfast on the first day back! 
 
VIII. PRINCIPAL’S COMMENTS - Mr. Jamie Yates: Open House went well. 
We’ve had plenty of roof issues.  Things are finally back to normal.  Mrs. McGraw 
needed to move.  The old chromebooks will be in the Character Education room. 
and Character Education will move to Kindergarten wing. 
 
Lots of new faces so Linda lead introductions.  Welcome everyone! 
 
IX. ADJOURN at 7:20 
 

 


